
FROM: Kleinburg BIA

RE: Committee of the Whole Report  Item #4

“Parking Spaces in Kleinburg Village”

DATE: Monday, December 12, 2022

Friday, December 9, 2022

TO: Mayor Del Duca and Members of Vaughan Council;

The issue of parking in the village core is critical to businesses, residents and the Kleinburg BIA.  This is

acknowledged by the consultants and  city staff that have undertaken the parking study.  Although the

Kleinburg BIA supports the construction of the parking lot north of John St., the loss of 24 parking

spaces, as noted in the Staff Report to Committee of the Whole today, cannot be supported as we have

not seen the detailed design of the lay-by parking, nor was the loss of this many parking spaces

accounted for in the Parking Strategy Analysis.  A meeting with the BIA was supposed to happen as part

of the consultation process after members of the BIA Board walked the village core with staff and the

consultant.  It has not occurred to date.

As such, the Kleinburg BIA requests a deferral of this item until city staff and the consultant meets with

the BIA to discuss the detailed design of the parking and to determine if the loss of parking can be

reduced or eliminated.

Sincerely,

Cinzia Recine, Kleinburg BIA Chair
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